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SCH@L DISTRICT

TO: President Paul Widdison
Weber Board of Education Members
Superintendent Gina Butters

FROM: Matt Williams
DATE: March 20, 2024
SUBJECT: School LAND Trust Plan Amendment

Bonneville High is seeking Board of Education approval on changes to their School LAND Trust Plan. A
Community Council meeting was held on March 20, 2024, to discuss the amendment.

The Community Council is requesting an amendment in the wording of the school goals and measurements.
The new language makes the goals more specific and increases the rigor of the reading goal.

The following are statements of the proposed language for the action plan for Goal 1.

Goal 1, action plan step 1 buyout amount was estimated at $12,500 and is actually $11,938.81. The buyout for
our ACT prep class (action plan step 2) was not included in the total amount. The total amount for buyouts in
goal 1 has been adjusted from 8 buyouts at $100,000 to 9 buyouts at $107,449.29.

Bonneville High School conducted a Community Council meeting in which voting followed Utah State Law.
The Council agreed that rewording the language of the goals would be beneficial to students and staff. The
school was represented by a quorum and voting was unanimous for the above proposal. Based on this
information, I am requesting the Board approve these School LAND Trust changes.

Matt Williams
Secondary Education LAND Trust Advisor
Assistant Director Secondary Education



